
ACCREDITATION

VISITORS PICKED

The 15-member of theaccreditationeval-

uation committee which will visit LCC Oct.

21-23 have been named by the Northwest
Association of Secondary and Higher
Schools.

Chairman is Dr. Frederic T. Giles, dean
of the College of Education at the Univer
sity of Washington. He will evaluate the
Administration.

Other members and the areas they will
evaluate are; Dr. Norwood M. Cole,
president of Skagit Valley College, Mt.
Vernon, Wash., social sciences; Dr. Lewis
D. Cannell, dean of Academic Studies, Clark
College, Vancouver, Wash., humanities; Dr.
Howard H. Hillemann, professor of zoology
at Oregon State University, biological scie-
at Oregon State University, biological
sciences; Dr. Joseph B. Spulnik, dean of
Arts and Sciences at Boise College, Ida.,
physical sciences;

Ellsworth E, Mayer, dean of Liberal
Arts and Sciences at Blue Mountain Com

munity College, Pendleton, mathematics;
Dr. Marilyn J. Horn, dean of the School
of Home Economics at the University of
Nevada at Reno, home economics and good
services; Russell E. Day, chairman of the
Division of Arts at Everett, Wash., Com
munity College, fine and applied arts;

Dr. Grant R. Thomas, director of Busi
ness and Industry at Eastern Washington
State College at Cheney, business education;
Dr. Jack E. Brookins, president of South
western Oregon Community College at Coos
Bay, mechanics and construction; Dr. Pat
Atteberry, professor of Industrial Educa
tion at Oregon State University, engineer
ing and electronics;

Dr. Stewart F. McCollom, president of
Clatsop Community College at Astoria,
remedial and adult education; Dr. Edward
P. Smith, president of Grays Harbor Col
lege at Aberdeen, Wash., health and physi
cal education; J. Manning Nelson, Itean of
Students at Clark College, Vancouver,
Wash., student personnel services; Dr.
James F. Bemis, executive director of the

Commission on Higher Schools, Seattle,
ex-officio.

The committee’s visit will cost LCC

$2,000 for travel, board, lodging, the cost
of preparing and mailing the committee re
port following the visit, and possible an
interim visit by a Commission represen
tative at a later date.

Annual retreat

at Camp Lane
Saturday, august lo, 1968

Round the campusThe annual Administrative Retreat will be

held at Camp Lane, near Mapleton, Thurs
day, Sept. 5 through Saturday, Sept. 7. About
50 staff members and students will attend

the retreat, includingdepartment chairmen,
administrative personnel, studentbodypre-
sident, chairman of the SPPC and chairman
of the OCCa faculty section.

The program will include a review of the
college organization for the coming ‘68-6 1
school year, as well as several small group
discussions.

New campus construction is progressing
on schedule with the exception of the Forum

Building, reports WALT VAN ORDEN,
supervisor of plant services. Inspections
were made on the Auto-Diesel, Aircraft and
Mechanics Buildings Monday. Finishing tou
ches are being prepared on the Adminis

tration and Business Buildings; and the Ap
prentice, Industrial Tech., Electronics and
Science Buildings are almost ready to have
the carpeting laid. The Health and P.E.
Buildings are continuing to make progress.
The landscaping and road construction
on time and paving should begin this week.
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EDUCATOR DIES

Homer Dixon, husband of counselor
Pauline DIXON, died Friday, July 26, of
a heart ailment. He was 62. Dixon had re

cently retired from his position as super
intendent of the Junction City school dis
trict. He hadpreviouslybeensuperintendent
of the Reedsport school district for several

years. He was one of nine on the county
wide committee of superintendents who
urged the establishment of LCC six years
ago. He was alsoamemberof the president
ial screening committee which selected the
finalists for the appointment of LCC’s first
president.

More than 1300 students have registered

for Fall Term reports BOB MARSHALL,
director of admissions. A record 4000

plus students are expected to begin classes
on Sept. 30.

Faculty may contact the Bookstore for
Fall orders, etc. at a temporary Bookstore
office in the “dope” room in the aircraft
building, reports manager aDa ZINSER.

DICK EYMaNN, funding specialist, has
[urned instructor. For two weeks he is sub

stitute teaching for PAUL MALM, history
prof, who is on leave attending Hebrew
University at Jerusalem. Dick is teaching
American Government from 1 to 3 p.m.
Monday through Thursday.

College

finish e s

Aid fund

b! ac k/ n

The College Aid Fund ended the 1967-
68 fiscal year $205.39 in the black, reports
BERT DOTSON, assistant to the president.
Revenues totaling $2,018.25 came from 10
percent of the vending machine profits,
reimbursements, contributions and honor
ariums. Seventy expenditures totaled
$1,812.86.

The fund is used to defray expenses of
items for which use of tax monies might be

questionable. Largest expenditure last fis
cal year was $515 for postage for mailing
tax base campaign literature.

Dr. BOB HAMILL, acting president, is
finally celebrating his real birthday. He will
be 42 years young August 26. Happy Birth¬
day!

The Roundup is prepared by the Office
of Information Services at Lane Com

munity College, 400 E. 30th Aye., Eugene,
Ore. 97405. Kathy Dave, Editor, Ext.
349.

Anyone who knows of any housing for
rent or for sale, suitable for new faculty
should list them with Personnel Records

Clerk DOROTHY KELLOGG.



Hi NEWS ED HAS WORK

CUT OUT
M

Five new faces came to LCC during

July and August.
JANIE OSGOOD is secretary to FLOYD

WILKES in Data Processing. Janie worked
with PAT GRANT in the Purchasing Office
as a work-study girl during the ’67-68
school year.

The new head of the Nursing Department
is MARY FIORENTINO,an Italian-Canadian
who comes to Lane from Portland Com

munity College. Also new in the Nursing
Department are ALICE McCARTHY and
CONNIE SMITH, full-time nursing instruc
tors from the University of Oregon School
of Nursing.
DANIEL BELTRAMI, a student teacher

from Oregon State University, will be
teaching under the supervision of MEL
GASKILL in the Mechanics Department. He
will teach Airframe I.

Mrs. JESSEE McCORMICK, of Creswell,
is a new member of Lane’s custodial staff.

Music Prof BOBNORMANplayedaschool
board member and barbershop harmonizer
in “The Music Man” at the University of

Oregon’s Carnival Theatre. The play ran
July 26, 27, 31 and Aug. 1, 2,-3.

ED RaGOZZINO, chairman of the Per
forming Arts Department, has a tougher-
than-usual job ahead of him in giving life
to the new department.

It will be his duty to develop curriculum
and to work on the design of a proposed
drama facility which he hopes will be in
cluded in the next phase of construction of
the campus.

Described by some as a “dreamer of big
dreams,” Ed has already begun to make this
dream come true. To get things going at
Lane he entered college thespians in the
first annual American College TlieatreRes-
tival, to be held in Washington, D.C., in
the spring of ’69.
As a part of the curriculum for the

coming academic year, Ed said the depart
ment will perform plays, dances, give con
certs and combine all three in extracur-

MARGaRET KNUTSON, secretary to
BILL COX, dean of college services, spent
her vacation visiting friends and relatives
in Nevada and Nebraska. On the return trip

Margaret dropped her daughter Terry, a
former LCC student, off at Denver, Color
ado, where she boarded a plane bound for
Germany. Terry will stay with her elder
sister and brother-in-law for a year.

ricular functions.

Courses offered include: Drama, Thea

tre, Orchestra, Chorus and Dance. The lat
ter will be offered through Adult Education.
Introductory ^eech will not be included,

said Ed, “we will be strictly performing
arts.

JEANNETTE WARFIELD is spending the
summer as a part-time counselor aide.
She’s assisting HELENE STADLER, coun
selor-instructor and part-time adult educa

tion coordinator, and MARY MERRILL,
business prof, with a class of public welfare
recipients taking clerical training under
Title V. Jeanette will be an associate de

gree nursing student in the fall.
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Familiar faces are in new places this
month. The ‘Job-hopping’ is booming. EDNA
CLEMENT, formerly of Personnel Records,
is the new graphic artist for the Information
Services Office. Taking Edna’s place as
Personnel Records Clerk is DOROTHf

KELLOGG, former secretary to JOHN
KREITZ in the Business Department. The
new secretary for the Business Department
is JUDY EASLEY, from the Bethel campus.

SfiNDRA HOFFMaN, secretary for Adult
Education, will begin as the new secretary*
for the Paradental Department Sept. 1.
SUSaN HOWARD, former
secretary, is now the back-up secretary
to President BOB HAMILL.
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Coming to LCC from South Eugene High
School, he has more than 70 productions
to his credit. Among these are:
of the Moon”, “No Time for Sergeants”,
“South Pacific” and “Carousel.

In an effort to raise funds to finance an

auditorium complex for the Lane County
Auditorium Association, he produced and
directed “My Fair Lady” in the summerof
1964. Following in ‘66 was “How toSucceed
in Business Without Really Trying” and

last summer, “Half aSbcpence.” Thissum-
mer he produced and directed “The Kir^
and I.

Born in Brooklyn, N.Y., he was raised in
San Francisco and attended San Mateo

Junior College before coming to the Uni
versity of Oregon. Ed was active in Uni
versity Theatre and won the best supporting
actor award for his portrayal of Ji^er in
Carousel.

Assisting Ed with his dream at LCC will
be NATHAN CAMMACK, BOB NORMAN,
and NICOLA CRAFTS.

Nathan will be in charge of the orchestra,
as he has been for some of the productions
directed by Ed for the LCAA, He too comes
from SEHS and is currently director of the
Eugene Junior Symphony. He hopes to start
a concert band at Lane.

Bob Norman will direct the chorus and

will also instruct a Theory class. Bob ap
peared in “The Music Man” at the univer

sity of Oregon Carnival Theatre last week.

Nicola Crafts has worked with Ed Rag-
ozzino in several productions as Choreo
grapher and has also performed in them as
a cast member. She will instruct the Danc

ing course to be offered through Adult Ed.
It seems as though the Performing Arts

Department should have no trouble making
its dream come true.

({

Dark
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CHARLES LAMS became aprogrammer-
instructor in the Data Processing Depart
ment on July 1. He came from Project
OTIS at the Lane County Intermediate Edu
cation District.

publications

Happy belated birthday ioBEtty

EKSTROM, counselor-instructor, whose
children presented her with tigress-striped
lounging pajamas on July 8.

Happy Birthday to: BETTY-aNN COUCH-
MAN, Eng. prof, and JOHN HOWARD, Eng.
prof, Aug. 2; ROSEMARY GRANT, MDTA,
and KAREN LANSDOWNE, Eng. prof, Aug.
11; JAMES ELLISON, Study Skills, Aug. 12;
JOHN YOUNG, math, Aug. 14; GENE PARRO,
Industrial Tech. Aug. 15; RHODA LOVE,
Science, Aug. 16; HUGH COWLEY, Business
prof, and CECIL HODGES, health prof,
Aug. 17; HELEN LYNN, secretary to dir
ectors of Funding and Institutional Re
search, BILL COX, dean of college services,
and BILL WRIGHT, counselor, Aug. 20;
EDNA CLEMENT, graphic artist for In
formation Services, and ROBERT GAULT,
Industrial tech, Aug. 21; MARGARET KNUT
SON, secretary to Dean Cox, Aug. 22;
MABEL ARMSTRONG, Science prof, Aug.
23; JIM BROCK, Electronics prof, Aug. 24;
BOB HAMILL, acting president, Aug. 26;
RICHARD FRAGA, Science prof, Aug. 28;
HAZEL STEPHENSON, MDTA prof, Aug.
29; and ELLENE GOLDSMITH, Nursing,
Aug. 31.

aDA ZINSER, Bookstore manager, spent
July 22-26 at a management seminar at
Stanford University. The National Associa
tion of College Stores sponsored the session.
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FOR SALE: 3-bedroom home, 11/2 baths,
separate family room with fireplace, car
peted, drapes, appliances, fenced-in back

yard, newly redecorated, $18,000.2595 Que
bec St. Call 343-5881

FOR RENT: 2-bedroom duplex; wall-to-

wall carpeting; ceiling heat; appliances, in
cluding washer & dryer; utility room, car
port; quiet, secluded; 1 block west of Wil
lamette at 2410 Portland St. $125 with year
lease. Call Duke Young at KFMY, 343-
4511, or at home at 344-7333.


